
To: Kevin Quinn (kevin.quinn@translink.ca)
Chief Executive Officer, TransLink

Re: Congratulations on your appointment as TransLink CEO

August 26, 2021

Dear Mr. Quinn,

We are writing to you to congratulate you on your appointment as Chief Executive Officer of TransLink. The expertise and
leadership you bring from your years at Maryland Transit Administration will undoubtedly be a key asset to TransLink’s
post-pandemic recovery. TransLink has been a key ally to HUB Cycling over the years. We look forward to working
together in building a connected, resilient, and livable region.

HUB Cycling is a charitable organization that works to make cycling better in Metro Vancouver through education,
events, research, and collaboration. We have more than 3,000 members, 40,000 direct supporters, and ten active local
committees across the region. We have a Regional Advisory Committee, composed of board members at HUB Cycling,
and we work in a coordinating role with 10 HUB Cycling Local Committees in Metro Vancouver, and on regional cycling
issues, often with representatives of TransLink.

In the past year, HUB Cycling has delivered cycling education and motivation to thousands of residents in the region,
raising awareness of how to pair cycling with transit to get where they need to go. TransLink’s funding, through the
BICCS cost-sharing program, has helped HUB Cycling deliver bike education programs in schools that will educate a
generation of young people on cycling safety and create a generation of people who feel they have active mobility
choices. TransLink and HUB Cycling have also worked closely together on a variety of research and consultative
initiatives over the years, including the State of Cycling Report benchmarking the state of bikeways across Metro
Vancouver.

We look forward to continuing and strengthening our relationship with TransLink under your leadership, working toward
our shared goal of promoting and supporting sustainable, economic, and convenient transportation options in the region.

We wish the best to you in your new role, and we look forward to taking a bike ride with you soon!

Sincerely,

Jeff Leigh
Co-Chair, Regional Advisory Committee
HUB Cycling
hub.rac@bikehub.ca

Julie Facchin
Co-Chair, Regional Advisory Committee
HUB Cycling
hub.rac@bikehub.ca
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